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1st September 2020

Dear Parents/ Carers,

Please find below some important information regarding the new school routines (including drop-off and collection points):
Reporting an absence

Please inform us if your child will not be in school either by telephone call (by 9am in the morning) or by e-mail.  It is essential that you let us know if your child will not be in school on the first day back to school. Thank you.

Year 6 walking home arrangements

If your Year 6 child is walking home tomorrow, please e-mail school or telephone school by 10am in the morning to let us know.  Thank you.
Social distancing

· Please be reminded that children should be dropped off by one parent only.

· Please do not congregate on the pathways around school, particularly the bottom of the main path. We ask that parents leave the premises immediately after drop-off and collection.

· It is important that parents keep their children with them at all times after collection.  Children should not be allowed to run around the school premises. They should stay with an adult at all times.

· Please remember to keep to the left hand side of the main path into school.  The pathway has been marked out to support with this and the yellow arrows also clearly mark out the one-way system.

Drop-off routines

In the morning, please only arrive during the given window of time for your child’s bubble. Please social distance along the school path – the railings are marked with 2m stickers to support families with this.

We will be aiming to get the children into school as quickly as possible. Please let your child know that they will be given hand sanitiser to sanitise their hands upon arrival at school (as they enter the building). Staff will be on hand at the year group bubble ‘hand sanitising stations’ to support with this. 
DROP - OFF  POINTS: 

Children in Bubble R (Reception), Bubble 1 (Year 1) and Bubble 2 (Year 2): walk up the school path and turn to the left. Enter school via the Infant gate (gate on the left).  Parents will need to drop off children at the gate and then leave the premises as quickly as possible.

NB: This will be different for our Reception pupils this first week and details have been sent to the parents of our new pupils in relation to this.

Children in Bubbles 3 (Year 3), Bubble 4 (Year 4), Bubble 5 (Year 5) and Bubble 6 (Year 6): come up the school path and turn to the right. Enter school via the Junior gate (gate on the right).  Parents will need to drop off children at the top of the main path and then leave the premises as quickly as possible.

COLLECTION POINTS:
Bubble R (Reception): Parents should enter the school building via the Junior gate (on the right hand side as you go up the main path) and then walk all the way around to the Infant playground.  They should then line up on the ramp (on the right hand side of the ramp as you are facing it) and queue around the Infant playground. There are blue spots marked on the floor 2m apart.  Please queue on the spots.  The children will be released one at a time and parents are then asked to leave the premises immediately. Parents should walk back around the building and leave via the Junior gate.  Staff will be on hand to support parents with where to go.

Bubble 1 (Year 1): Parents should enter the school building and start to queue on the blue spots that have been marked out outside the external Year 1 classroom doors.  Parents should then queue down the path (at the stickers on the fence which clearly mark the 2m distance).  The teachers will dismiss the children from the external classroom doors and parents are asked to leave the premises immediately.  Staff will be on hand to support parents with where to go.

Bubble 2 (Year 2): Parents should enter the school building via the Infant gate (on the left hand side as you go up the main path) and then walk around to the Infant playground.  They should then line up on the ramp (on the left hand side of the ramp as you are facing it) and queue around the Infant playground. There are blue spots marked on the floor 2m apart.  Please queue on the spots.  The children will be released one at a time and parents are then asked to leave the premises immediately. Parents should walk around the building and leave via the Junior gate.  Staff will be on hand to support parents with where to go.

Bubble 3 (Year 3): Parents should enter the school building via the Junior gate  (on the right hand side as you go up the main path)  and walk around the building to the external Year 3 classroom doors. Parents should queue on the blue spots that have been marked out outside the external Year 3 classroom doors.  The teachers will dismiss the children from the external classroom doors and parents are asked to leave the premises immediately via the Junior gate.  Staff will be on hand to support parents with where to go.

Bubble 4 (Year 4): Parents should enter the school building via the Junior gate (on the right hand side as you go up the main path)  and walk onto the Junior yard to wait outside the external classroom doors. Parents should queue on the blue spots that have been marked out outside the external Year 4 classroom doors.  The teachers will dismiss the children from the external classroom doors and parents are asked to leave the premises immediately via the Junior gate. Staff will be on hand to support parents with where to go.

Bubble 5 (Year 5): Parents should enter the school building via the Junior gate (on the right hand side as you go up the main path) and walk around the building to the external Year 5 classroom doors. Parents should queue on the blue spots that have been marked out outside the external Year 5 classroom doors.  The teachers will dismiss the children from the external classroom doors and parents are asked to leave the premises immediately via the Junior gate. Staff will be on hand to support parents with where to go.

Bubble 6 (Year 6): Parents should enter the school building via the Junior gate (on the right hand side as you go up the main path) and walk onto the Junior yard to wait outside the Year 6 external classroom doors. Parents should queue on the blue spots that have been marked out outside the external Year 6 classroom doors.  The teachers will dismiss the children from the external classroom doors and parents are asked to leave the premises immediately via the Junior gate. Staff will be on hand to support parents with where to go.

NB: Year 6 children who are walking home will be dismissed from the external classroom door and will be reminded to leave the premises immediately.

Thank you for your ongoing support and understanding.
The school is ready.  The staff are well prepared.  We are really looking forward to welcoming back all of our wonderful children in the morning.  

Yours sincerely,

Mrs J.Westhead

Headteacher
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